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Charlie took out his mobile phone and asked Issac to tell the helicopter pilot to put down
the rope, and firmly tied Steve and Shoude together with a sturdy nylon rope. Then the
two were quietly lifted up by the winch.

At this moment, Ruoli retreated while dealing with the footprints he had left, step by step
back to the balcony, and respectfully said to Charlie: “Master Wade, everything is done!”

Charlie nodded. At this moment, Issac sent a message: “Master, a business car came
from the airport and entered the hotel basement. The people from Shoude just blocked
the basement. It is estimated that the people in this car should be there soon looking for
him, you and Miss Su moved slightly faster.”

Charlie smiled slightly: “It should be Shoude’s friend here.”

As he said, he grabbed another rope and said to Ruoli: “Time is running out, you hug
my waist, let’s go up together.”

The helicopter only has two ropes on the left and right, the one hanging from Steve and
Shoude. It is estimated that it will take at least seven or eight minutes to wait for the
winch to lift them up, untie the ropes, and then lower the ropes.



Since Shoude’s lover has arrived in the hotel basement, it is estimated that she will
come up soon, so in order not to leave any clues, it is better to leave as soon as
possible.

Therefore, if two people use the same rope, a lot of time can be saved.

Ruoli nodded immediately, but when he thought of holding Charlie, her cheeks were
already warm.

At this time, Charlie had grabbed the rope and said to Ruoli: “Hold my waist, don’t be
afraid, I will hold you tight.”

Ruoli whispered: “OK Young Master Wade…”

After speaking, she mustered up her courage, stepped forward and hugged Charlie’s
waist.

Feeling Charlie’s hard chest muscles, Ruoli’s face became more and more hot.

This is the first time that she has been so close with a man.

Charlie didn’t think much about it. He hugged her tightly, wrapped the rope around the
waists of the two of them a few times, and then squeezed one end of the rope in the
hand that was holding Ruoli.

After confirming that the ropes were tightly tied, he picked up the phone in the other
hand and sent a voice message to Issac: “Just let the helicopter rise, hurry up and get
out of here!”

“OK master!”



Issac did not dare to delay and immediately asked the pilot to raise the altitude.

Charlie held Ruoli and was quickly picked up by the helicopter.

In order to ensure safety, Charlie has been holding Ruoli tightly, and Ruoli also strongly
hugged Charlie’s waist.

Immediately afterwards, the two people’s ground clearance increased, and the
helicopter pulled up to a height of several hundred meters, and then flew towards
Orvel’s kennel.

After the plane flew away, the firework show on the river finally died down.

Both sides of the Yangtze River quickly returned from noisy to calm.

at the same time.

A woman wearing a mask, sunglasses and a peaked cap took an Elfa nanny car and
arrived at the second basement parking lot of the International Hotel.

Shoude’s people have been waiting here long ago.

The nanny car stopped directly at the elevator entrance, and the surrounding area of   the
elevator had been completely cleared by Shoude’s men. There could not be any
paparazzi lurking in, and even the surveillance video of the hotel parking lot was
required to be shut down.

The car door opened, and the woman who completely covered her face stepped down.
Shoude’s assistant stepped forward and whispered: “Miss Zeena, please come with me.
The boss has been waiting for a long time!”



The woman hurriedly said, “Oh, then take me up quickly! Don’t make him wait in a
hurry!”


